
Background Checks—Legislative Post Audit; SB 249

SB 249 amends KSA 46-1103 to allow the Legislative Post Auditor to require current and 
prospective Division of  Post  Audit  employees to be fingerprinted and submit  to a state and 
national criminal history record check. The Post Auditor is authorized to submit such fingerprints 
to the Kansas Bureau of Investigation and the Federal Bureau of Investigation for a state and 
national criminal history record check. The Post Auditor is allowed to use the information from 
the fingerprinting and record check to verify the identification of the employee or applicant, in the 
official determination of the qualifications and fitness of a current employee to be employed by 
the Division, or in the official determination of the eligibility of an applicant to perform tasks in 
the Division. 
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